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As I write this, it is a glorious spring day with the sun shining and the birds singing. A perfect day for the 

start of the cricket season. Unfortunately, I bet that will change by mid-April and we will have snow (it has 

happened before); but I must remain positive, - it will be sunny.  

I have been pleasantly surprised that I have already had enquiries by three families wanting to bring their 

children along for the 2022 season, after having heard good things about the club.  

We have organised a spring clean for Saturday 1st April from 9am to 1pm, and training sessions will start 

on Tuesday 25th April at 6pm.  

For the 2022 membership, we have decided to keep the fee at pre-covid levels of £40 for the season. Also, 

any new juniors to the club will be given a free team shirt. We welcome both boys and girls between the 

ages of 6-16 years. We have previously run under 9, under 11, under 13 and under 15 teams. We have also 

been developing an adult team who play friendlies on a Sunday afternoon. So, if you are an adult living in 

or around Culworth and are interested in playing cricket, please get in touch with the club. We have spare 

kit that you can use.   

Even if you do not have a child of the right age, the club is always looking for people to help as either 

coaches, to help with ground maintenance, to act as admin support, or become a scorer. It is a hugely 

satisfying job when you see the smiles on the children’s faces, and the good thing is that it is all done 

generally in the sunshine. If you want some green exercise, why not offer to mow the ground? You get to 

drive a tractor. Or you could mow the wicket, which gives you a nice walk in the sun. 

To find out more information about the club, please call Jim on 07860 638557, or email me on 

jpowell@jspmanagement.co.uk.. 
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